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The Forester 
Volume 48 Issue 3                       Forest Park Civic Association                               March 2012 

In this issue… 
 
Minutes    ………………………...……….. page 3 
Teen Work List ………………………..…..page 4 
Treasurer’s Report ………………………..page 6  
 

2012 Forest Park Civic Association Board 

2012 President - Mike Stone receives gavel from Past 
President - George Schmidt. 
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AREA REPRESENTATIVES 
 

Forest Park West    
 1.  Rita Woeste………………785-1555 
 2.  Bob Hinebaugh………….885-0691 
 3.  Cate Gilbert……………...888-3559 
 4.  Barbra Brooks…………..885-0373 
 5.  Linda Ridenour………….846-3287 
 

Forest Park East 
 6. Cindy Fenstermaker.......436-8777 
 7.  Darelle Carpenter……...431-0452 
 8   Joan Toops ………….…..738-1876 
 9. Emily Secen……………...599-4384 
10. Scott Prigan……………..523-2420  
11.Linda Whitmore………….890-1065 
12. Becky Wardlaw…………………….. 
13. Eddie Jones……………..891-9972 
14.  Cheryl Ogg……………...581-1586
  
 

City Code Enforcement  
 

            CALL 311  

FOREST PARK CIVIC ASSOCIATION OFFICERS & REPRESENTATIVES 

PRESIDENT 
Mike Stone…………………….………...844-6893 
 

VICE PRESIDENT 
Ken Gilbert……………………………...888-3559 
 

TREASURER 
Dan Hartzell…………………………….846-2784 
 

SECRETARY 
Carol Overfield………………………...846-3389 
 

PUBLIC RELATIONS 
Mary Sguerra……………………………888-5001 
 

FORESTER EDITOR 
Susan Buttermore ……………………..885-1434 
 

SUPPLEMENTAL SECURITY 
Ed Vanasdale…………………..……….847-1494 
 

BUSINESS REPRESENTATIVE 
Cathleen Clarke………………….……..436-9220 
 

PAST PRESIDENT 
George Schmidt……………...……..….895-7459 
 

WELCOME COMMITTEE CHAIR. 
Earl Miller.………………………...……..846-6389 

 

NCC REPRESENTATIVE 
Lyn Denney………..………...………….846-3031 
 

 NCC DEVELOPMENT REP  
Dave Paul……………….…………..…...325-8217  

FORESTER DEADLINE 
              

The deadline for the April Edition For-
ester is Thursday, March 15, with de-
livery to residents on Sunday, April 1. 
 

For any other information please call 
Susan Buttermore at 885-1434. Adver-
tisements can be mailed to or dropped 
off at 1229 Vinewood Dr., Columbus, 
OH 43229, or emailed to: 
                forester_ads@fpcivic.org 
 
If you encounter problems with an ad-
vertiser, please notify Susan Butter-
more at 885-1434 or email to: 
 forester_ed@fpcivic.org 
 
 

Foresters are available at the Karl 
Road Library, Donatos Pizza, Dairy 
Queen,  and Sequoia Pro  Bowl. 

FORESTER  BILLING  ADDRESS: 
 

Checks should be made payable to 
Forest Park Civic Association and 
mailed to 1229 Vinewood Drive,  
Columbus, OH 43229. 

CONTRIBUTORS THIS MONTH ARE: 
Susan Buttermore, George Schmidt, Mike 

Stone, Earl Miller, Joann Jeck, Dan Hartzell, 
Ed Vanasdale, Ken Gilbert, and Carol  

Overfield 

HEATING ~ COOLING ~ 
REFRIGERATION 
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Call Us Now At .. 

Auto Service 

Visit us at www. pettypro.com 

2661 E. Dublin-Granville Road — Just East of Cleveland Ave. 

FOR MOST CARS UP TO 5 QTS. NOT VALID WITH OTHER DISCOUNTS  ` EXPIRES 03/31/12 

$21.95 

                    WITH THIS AD 

890-8787 

OIL CHANGE  &  

Lube SPECIAL 

Scott Petty 

Owner/Operator 

exhaust  pro plus  

M-F 8-5:30 ~  Sat. 8-4:00 

Family Owned & Operated Since 1990 

 
ASE Certified Technicians 

 
Same Day Service on Most Repairs 

 
All Repairs  Guaranteed 

 
Drive Thru Oil Change 

 

 

FOREST PARK CIVIC ASSOCIATION 
BOARD MEETING FEBRUARY 14, 2012 

By Carol Overfield 
 
 The meeting was called to order by President, Mike Stone, at 7:00 at the Epworth Methodist Church.  The roll call was taken.  
Board members present were:  Mike Stone, Ken Gilbert, Dan Hartzell, Carol Overfield, Mary Sguerra, Susan Buttermore, Ed Vanas-
dale, George Schmidt, Earl Miller, Cate Gilbert, Barbra Brooks, Linda Ridenour, Joan Toops, Scott Prigan, Linda Whitmore, and Becky 
Wardlaw.   
 The minutes from our last meeting were approved as presented.  The treasurer’s report was presented by Dan Hartzell.  It 
was approved. 
 Dan Sayre gave a presentation about the sale of the Sequoia Swimming Pool.  It is for sale for $285,000.  It sits on 3 ½ 
acres.   
 Officer Clinger gave a report on the crime in the area.  There was a burglary on Blue Ash this week.  The investigation is 
ongoing for the shooting at the store on Tamarack Circle.  There will be a coordinators meeting next Tuesday at 1120 Morse Road.  
There will be a meeting of the Tamarack Circle businesses on March 13 at 9:00 at the Dairy Queen. 
 There will be a planning meeting of the board on Saturday February 25 at Donatos from 12:00 to 2:00. 
  The security report was given by Ed Vanasdale.  Burglaries have increased during the daytime.  He will meet with 
the officer from US Protection on Friday. 
 The Outreach day will be in July.  The Forester deadline will be Thursday. 
The NCC banquet will be March 23 at Villa Milano. 
 The block watch is starting a group patrol.  They would like to have reflective vests.  There was a motion to increase the 
$100 budget to $200 so these vests can be purchased. The next Block Watch meeting will be February 28.  The Community Crime 
Patrol will speak.  The speaker at the March meeting will be a police dispatcher. 
 Earl Miller gave a report on the Welcome committee. 
 George Schmidt gave a report on the 50th anniversary.  There will be a meeting on Friday.  The Outback Steak House will 
furnish the meals including steak, chicken, and a vegetable dish.  We will sell 240 tickets at $10.00 each.  It will be at the Columbus 
Baptist Temple on May 17th at 6:30.  The Northland Jazz Band will perform.  The Y Service Club will bus tables for tips.  We will try to 
get some business sponsorships.  Mary Sguerra will donate mementos. 
We adjourned at 9:00. 
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FOREST PARK TEEN WORK LIST 
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FOREST PARK BLOCKWATCH 
By Ken Gilbert 

 
 The Forest Park Block Watch holds their meet-

ings on the 4th Tuesday of every month at 7 pm at Ep-

worth Methodist Church, 5100 Karl Rd. All Forest Park 
residents are welcome and encouraged to attend. On 

February 28, members of the Community Crime Patrol 
will be speaking and answering questions. We hope to 

setting up a citizen's patrol in our area in the coming 
months. On March 27, our speaker will be a Columbus 

Police dispatcher, talking about the job and about the 

best ways to communicate issues with the police. On 
April 24 Dick Graham, our City of Columbus Neighbor-

hood Liaison, will be speaking and answering questions. 
He'll be able to help us with non-crime issues that can 

make our neighborhood a better place to live, such as 

zoning, code enforcement, city services, and the like. 
This talk was rescheduled from our January meeting. We 

hope to see you at our next meeting. Block Watch Tip of 
the Month: Be careful warming up your cars in the win-

ter. You may think that nothing can happen if you step 
inside for "just a minute", but an unlocked car with the 

keys inside can be stolen in less than 30 seconds. It's 

not a good way to start the day 

New Teen Soccer League: 
Ages 13-15 

Registration begins MARCH 1, 
2012 

Woodward Park Recrea-
tion Center 
5147 Karl Rd. 

ph# 614-645-3158 
Stop in or call today! 

Learn the game, get outdoor 
exercise, 

make friends, and have fun! 
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Hello friends 
By Mike Stone - President 

 

 
 I hope the year is going well for you and your family.  At our house, my wife is excited for suc-
cessfully sticking to her new year's health resolution.  She's been losing pounds faster than my son and 
daughter have been losing basketball games!   
 I'm also excited because for the first time in at least 8 years, all 26 FPCA board positions are oc-
cupied.  It's a passionate group, and willing to provide guidance, assistance and advocate for you.  And 
in this, our 50th year of serving Forest Park, will be a year to remember. 
 
HOW TO HELP YOUR NEIGHBORHOOD IN THE NEXT FIVE MINUTES... 
 I think the most difficult job the association has is trying to connect with the 3,000 homes it 
represents.  I want to close the communication gap which happens when people miss the island signs or 
monthly Forester.  With that in mind, I ask that you mail me your email address so that we can put you 
on the Forest Park News List. We use it sparingly for breaking news, quick event updates, or to raise 
awareness about something.  We release addresses to nobody.  As of now, the list is around 600 people 
and I'd like it to keep growing.  To subscribe, please send a message to me at msto0103@yahoo.com.     
 
50TH ANNIVERSARY 
 George Schmidt has never gone quietly into that good night, and we are thankful for it.  The for-
mer president is chairing the 50th Anniversary Committee which is celebrating the milestones of both 
the neighborhood and civic association.  He leads a committee of 24 people working on events.  Most 
impressive is the May 17 commemorative banquet.  Please read his section for more detail. 
 
DID YOU GET YOUR 2011 DIRECTORY? 
 Last spring, FPCA distributed our newest Forest Park directory to current members.  I want to 
make sure that we did not miss any residents in that process.  This includes first time members who 
joined this past summer after we had the directory distribution.  If you are a current member who never 
received a directory, please send me an email from the above address and we will try to get it corrected 
as soon as possible. 
 
SECURITY PATROLS/ CRIME 
 To our knowledge, Forest Park continues to be the only neighborhood in Columbus to hire sup-
plemental security patrols.  Don't forget that if you are an active member, you can have security person-
nel check your property when you leave town.  Simply contact Supplemental Security Officer Ed Vanas-
dale (847-1494, evanasdale@insight.rr.com).  Give him the necessary information, and security people 
will inspect your property during a shift.  I am surprised by how few people use this extra blanket of se-
curity. 
 Please keep an eye on unoccupied houses around you.  Some have fallen prey to copper thieves.  
Our neighborhood is most vulnerable during daytime hours.  Please be vigilant, and call the police if 
anything looks suspicious.    
  
BLOCK WATCH COMING UP 
 In another layer of neighborhood security, John Biteman continues to be an outstanding leader of 
our friends at the Forest Park Block Watch.  The block watch is growing both in terms of numbers and 
collective knowledge on crime prevention.  I try to regularly attend the meetings, held on the fourth 
Tuesday of the Month at Epworth Church (7:00 P.M.), and encourage you to do the same.  You can read 
further details in the block watch section of the newspaper.   
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Why “Y” 
 
At the Y we are in the midst of our PHP, People Helping People campaign.  My theme this year is “Help Build 
Our Community’s Muscle. “   Forest Park is doing that with block watch and beautification.  The Y is doing by 
giving young people and seniors the opportunity to belong.   
 
Be sure to come to the Y on May 19th for a healthy and fun experience.  Take part in the walk around Forest 
Park in ½ mile, 1 mile and 2 mile walks.  Walk back to the Y for the free and helpful Health Fair.  There will 
still be plenty of time to make your way around to all those garage sales.   
 
Now more about the PHP!  Our goal this year is to raise $63,000.00.  This money is used directly to help a 
young person go to camp or a senior spin away in the spinner’s program.  This is not a free ride.  Everyone 
pays something.  At the Y there is a feeling of family.  One can always see people visited.  It is a place where 
people get help.  Everyone knows that you can work-out, swim, play ball etc.  Did you know it is place to 
gather and make friends? 
 
Thousand s of hours of volunteering make every dollar multiply in value.  You will not get a better bang for 
your buck than at the Y.  We do not want to “buy a pig in a poke.”  We want you to come see for yourself 
how at risk people are given a boost.  The best way to have the best impact on folks is to interact with them.  
That is what we do; gather people who care with people who have needs.   
 
Please stay tuned for events at the Y.  Come see what we are about.  Consider joining us in bringing some 
muscle to our community.  
 

 

 

Forest Park 50th Anniversary 
 

Our committee of Betty Griffeth, Ruthann England, Mary Sguerra, Sandra Presutti, Jean Smith, Bob Hine-
baugh, Toni Bishoff, Pat Snodgrass, George Schmidt and few others has been busy working on the banquet.  
We are limited to 240 seats.  You might want to get your tickets early by emailing me at  
georgeschmidt@wowway.com or calling Mary Sguerra at 818-7636. 
 
We need some help.  Many of you do not like to attend committee meetings, but have expressed the willing-
ness to help with a particular project.  We have few.  Use the same contact information as above if you 
would like to help. 
 

Help set up the historical photo gallery at the banquet  

Contact businesses for sponsorships or door prizes 

Help address and send out invitations 

Make phone calls to our original settlers to make sure they know about the event 

Be a greeter at the Banquet 

Help set up the banquet tables 

Provide transportation for our seniors who no longer drive at night 

Create the Banquet printed program.   

Help decorate for the banquet, arrive at 5:00PM on May 17th.   

Help us make sure that all our current and former Forest Park residents know about the banquet 

Help with the 50th Anniversary parade float 

Help write articles for the Forester, investigate our history 

 
Our next meeting is at Donatos on the Circle, 7:00PM, Friday, March 16.   
 
George Schmidt Chair 
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MORE HOMES FROM 
THE 1961 PARADE 

OF HOMES . 
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ATTENTION RESIDENTS! 
 

 This past few weeks while driving around the neighborhood,  I have noticed cars blocking 
the sidewalk when parking in the driveway, on quite a few streets.  This is a violation and the 
police can ticket you for parking your car that way.  Remember, people do use the sidewalk, par-
ents with strollers, small children, and people with disabilities.   
 
 Another sight is cars parked in the front yard.  The driveway and street are the only 
places you are allowed to park at home. Also don’t park your car straddling the curb. 
 
 Our trash day moved to Wednesday, (after Presidents Day).  Trash day will be Wednes-
day until Memorial Day. 
 

HOMESTEAD EXEMPTION 
 
 While I was preparing this special edition Forester, I 
kept going to the Franklin County Auditor's  website to look for 
dates when construction started on many homes.  I have no-
ticed on some, that the resident isn’t shown receiving the 
Homestead Exemption on their property taxes.  I have copies 
of the form you can prepare and mail to the Auditors office.  
Call me at 885-1434 for a copy. 
 

What is the Homestead Exemption? The homestead 
exemption provides a reduction in property taxes to any 
senior or disabled citizen, regardless of income, on the 
dwelling that is that individual’s principal place of resi-

dence and up to one acre of land of which an eligi-

ble individual is an owner. The reduction is equal 

to the taxes that would otherwise be charged on 
up to $25,000 of the market value of an eligible 

taxpayer’s homestead  The website is: 
http://www.franklincountyauditor.com/pdf/

dte_105a.pdf  

http://www.franklincountyauditor.com/pdf/dte_105a.pdf
http://www.franklincountyauditor.com/pdf/dte_105a.pdf
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FOR-MEL WOMEN’S CLUB 

BY Joann Jeck 
 

 For-Mel Women’s Club will meet on Monday, 
March 5 at 7:00 pm at the home of Barbara Brooks.  Devo-
tions by Mary Kay Geiger. 
 Topic will be “Helping the homeless families 
though the YWCA” presented by Jessica Wichtman.  
 If unable to attend, contact Barbara at 885-0373. 

Supplemental Security 
By Edward Vanasdale 

 As supplemental security officer of the Forest 
Park Civic Association, my goal is to keep you informed 
about security issues in our community.  So far this year 
there has been a rise in daytime burglaries in Columbus. 
Typically, someone will knock or ring the door bell to see 
if anyone is home. Since burglaries are of unoccupied 
homes, if you are home, it is best not to open the door 
but to answer verbally to let them know you are there. In 
most cases the individual will leave the area. 
 Fortunately, we are one of the few neighbor-
hoods that employ an additional private patrol company.  
The company that patrols Forest Park is the U.S. Protec-
tion Service. The company is working for you. They nor-
mally are patrolling the neighborhood street at a speed of 
15 mph.  Please give them space as they are trying to 
observe the area as they patrol.  Since they are working 
for our community, we should give them respect. 
 As residents of this community, you know your 
area better than anyone else.  We need your help to keep 
an eye on our neighborhood.  If you see something 
strange or out of place, contact the Columbus Police at 
645-4545.   

The YMCA North and Local Matters have partnered 
together to bring our Northland Community fresh fruits 
and vegetable on a weekly basis, for a reasonable cost.  
For $15 you will receive a brown paper bag full of fresh 
local & seasonal fruits and vegetables, local grains, local 
dried beans, and more.    To order, just call the number 
listed on the flyer and leave a message.  Sign up by 
Wednesday at  2pm  for pickup at the YMCA the follow-
ing Thursday.  Then join us at the Y between 1 pm & 
2pm for a wonderful cooking demonstration  which will 
include a recipe for the fruits / vegetables you will be 
taking home.   
Everyone is welcome to participate.   
For questions, please contact Dawn Patterson @ 614-
885-4252 or dpatterson@ymcacolumbus.org.  
We hope to see you on Thursdays at the YMCA! 
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FORESTER ADVERTISING 

 
There are over 3500 copies of the Forester distributed  to resi-
dents of Forest Park East and West, and a few streets on the 
outer edges of Forest Park. 
 
Dispatch Consumer Services  delivers the Forester on the first 
Sunday of each month. 
 
Advertising rates for each issue for camera ready advertise-
ments: 
 
Full Page                       __      125.00 
Half Page                      7 1/2 “ w x 5” h _ _      ___65.00                      
Fourth Page                   3 5/8” x 5”_____     _  ____45.00                                    
Business Card              2 1/2” x 3 1/2”___ _ __  ___25.00                              
  
 
Only black and white original photographs should be submit-
ted. We cannot guarantee the quality of a color photograph. 
 
For further information on The Forester, please call Susan But-
termore at 885-1434 or email to: 

 
forester_ads@fpcivic.org        

 

 
 

BUSINESS MEMBERS for 
 2010-2011 

 
DONATO’S ON TAMARACK CIRCLE 

SCHMITT TREE SERVICE (ad on page 5) 
DAIRY QUEEN ON TAMARACK CIRCLE 

CS BANK corner of 161 and Karl Rd. 

SCHOEDINGER FUNERAL SERVICES on Karl Rd 
COLUMBUS METROPOLITAN LIBRAY on Karl Rd. 

MARY SGUERRA HER REAL LIVING (see back) 
KARL RD. CHRISTIAN CHURCH 

HADLER COMPANIES (Columbus Square) 

HUGHES ROOFING & REMODELING ( ad on page 15) 
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